Local Mandate Fiscal Impact Estimate

Kentucky Legislative Research Commission
2013 Regular Session 
     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	237


	Bill #:
	HB 89 GA


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to DNA.


	Sponsor:
	Representative Mary Lou Marzian


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	Local law enforcement, Local Jails


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	 
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 89 GA amends KRS Chapter 17 to require the collection of DNA samples from any adult arrested, indicted, or otherwise charged for a felony offense.  The DNA is to be collected for identification purposes and for inclusion in law enforcement databases.

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 89 GA on local governments is expected to be minimal.  The bill makes obtaining the DNA sample the responsibility of the jailer or arresting law enforcement officer.  Samples must be collected by authorized personnel properly trained in collection pursuant to administrative regulation.  The Kentucky State Police provide DNA collection training and it is available on DVD.  The State Police also provide the kits used for DNA collection and submission.  There is no cost to local governments related to the materials necessary for the collection of DNA and there are limited costs associated with training.  The training costs would be the time necessary to watch the State Police provided DVD.  The State will pay $5.00 for every DNA sample collected and transmitted to the State Police.     
HB 89 GA is a version of Katie’s Law.  It is named for Katie Sepich who was raped and murdered in New Mexico in 2003.  DNA arrestee laws have been enacted in 26 states.  This type of legislation has encountered legal challenges in some of those jurisdictions.  Cases have been brought arguing versions of Katie’s Law violate state constitution and privacy rights as well as the Fourth Amendment of the United States Constitution.  Courts have split on the legality of the issue.  The case Maryland v. King, 133 S.Ct.1 (2012), is currently before the United States Supreme Court to determine whether Maryland’s version of Katie’s Law violates the 4th Amendment of the U.S. Constitution.  The 4th Amendment guarantees protection from unreasonable searches and seizures and is applicable to the states through the Due Process Clause of the 14th Amendment.  Oral arguments are scheduled for February 26, 2013 with a decision expected later this year.    

	Data Source(s):
	KY Jailers Association, Kentucky State Police, NCSL, DNA Saves, and LRC Staff
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